AGENDA ANNUAL MEETING

February 17, 2015 

7 PM

Gardendale Civic Center

· Call to Order

· Introductions 

· New Neighbors

· Election of new officers.  The terms of all existing officers have expired.  We currently have no president nor do we have a vice president.  We need 7 people to serve on the Board.  At least two existing Board members will not serve another term.  There may be more.  I recommend, in accordance with the By-Laws that 3 be elected to a three year term and 4 be elected to a two year term.  Tending to monthly bills, dues collection, lien filing and releasing, property taxes, providing information to realtors for those moving in and out, reconciling the monthly bank statement and other financial matters should be attended to by the Treasurer.  The existing Treasurer has served on the Board for 11 years and will not serve again.  However, the existing treasurer will continue to perform the financial functions for a fee of $100 per month until the Board selects a new Treasurer.

· Agenda Approval or Changes

· Last Annual Meeting Minutes (February 2014)

· Treasurers Report - please note that the "fund balance" as of 12/31/14 is $14,584, $34 more than last year.   There appears to be a balance between our income and outgo.
a) Budget for 2015 of  $5,280 has been approved.  Questions?
b) Association Dues - Lien will be filed against the one resident who has not paid 2014 dues.  All prior year dues are current.  Approximately 16 residents have not paid 2015 dues.
· Handling of Covenant/By-Laws Violations - Board has before it a recommended procedure.  This should be considered by the new Board.  It will put teeth in the enforcement of our rules by imposing a fine, after a due process hearing, on the violator.
· Board also has before it proposed changes for the By-Laws that remove references to Classes of Members which ended when the Developer turned responsibility over to the Association February 29, 2000.  Sixty percent of the members voting in the affirmative tonight removes such reference from the By-Laws. 
· The Board also has before it proposed changes for the Covenants that remove references to "The Developers" as no developer has any lots remaining.  They turned the subdivision over to the Association February 29, 2000.  After April 1, 2015 the Covenants require a 55% affirmative vote of the parcel owners.  That currently would be 43 owners.  Tonight would be a good beginning to make this change.
· Annual Yard Sale – Continue 2015?

· E-mail Addresses  (Please Help!!)

· New Business- We have recently received confirmation from the IRS that the Taxpayer Identification Number we have been using is in fact the number assigned to Pinemeadow Estates Residentail Association, Inc. 
· Old Business

· Adjourn

